
        August 10, 2021 

6
th
 Day of The July Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

 

 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed all of those in attendance as they joined us for the opening 

prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was then said by all in attendance. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda with East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried. East District Commissioner, 

Chet Owen made the motion to approve the minutes from August 3
rd

  with West District Commissioner, Kyle 

White making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented documents for ARPA and Cares Act funds for the Commission to 

review and sign.  

 

Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register for the Commission to review and sign. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed monies received by the County that is entitled to DDRJ. Per the 

Commission the funds will be sent to the jail.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the sales tax reports for the month of June. All funds are on track for 

what was budgeted.  

 

A patron had contacted East District Commissioner, Chet Owen concerning brush at the Jct. of O and Hwy 

33. This information will be forwarded on to MODOT. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she had been contacted by D & G Construction that they will be doing 

road work on various roads in Camden Township. Work should all be completed by the time school starts.  

 

Garry McFee of Howe and Company met with the Commission to discuss BRO credits and if the County 

would be interested in buying another County’s funds if eligible. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made 

the motion to have Garry check to see if this is an option for DeKalb County with West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. All in favor. Motion carried. 

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman met with the Commission to discuss staff, equipment and needs of his office. Sheriff 

Kessaman had Corporal Zeb Jackson come to the meeting where Sheriff Keesaman voiced his appreciation to 

the Commission concerning Corporal Jackson on the job he was doing for the County. The Commission 

thanked Corporal Jackson for his dedication and service to the Department and DeKalb County.  

 

At 9:30 the Commission adjourned their meeting to travel to Jefferson City where they along with County 

Clerk, Melissa Meek were invited to attend an open house held by Attorney General Eric Schmitt celebrating 

Missouri’s Bicentennial. Traveling to Jefferson City was Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, County Clerk, Melissa Meek and Chief 

Deputy Clerk, Penny Gans.  

 

With no other business before the Commission, Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the 

motion to adjourn until August 17, 2021. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. 

All in favor. Motion carried.  

 


